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You are cordially invited to the
 Oceanids’ Fall Membership Catered Brunch

Saturday, November 2, 2013
at the

International Center UC San Diego 
10:30 AM to 11:30 AM Social Hour

11:30 AM to 1 PM Brunch

The catered brunch menu is assorted croissant sandwiches, fruit salad, 
spring mix salad, brownies, cookies, coffee, tea, and juice 

During the social hour meet with representatives from our Interest
Groups and shop at our Grab and Go fundraising tables.

Parking is free on campus on the weekends. The Gilman Parking structure 

is nearby. We request that only attendees with a disabled placard park at 
the International Center lot.

Early reservations are $20 per person by October 24. After October 24 
reservations are $25 per person.  Please mail your check to Barbara Bank.

Newcomers are invited to attend as our guests.
R.S.V.P. to Barbara at 858-484-4597, or bbank@ucsd.edu.

-------------------Cut here----------------------------

Name: …………………………….…… 

Guest: ……….………………………..………

Amount enclosed $……… ($20.00 per person)
Please make check payable to Oceanids , and mail to 
Barbara Bank, 9019 Oviedo St, San Diego CA 92129

Please check here if you will require a ride O
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               			   OCEANIDS CREW 2013-2014

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
(note: all phone numbers are area code 858 unless otherwise noted)

Honorary Chair	 Chancellor Pradeep K. Khosla
President  	 Mary Hanson .................................. 456-1304
	 *Oceanid of the Year/Maxine White Award
Immediate Past President	 Ruth Stern........................................  453-2793	
President Elect	 NEEDED
1st Vice-Presidents	 Diana Vines .....................................459-8248
    (Fall Brunch, Spring Lunch)	 Barbara Bank.................................... 484-4597
2nd Vice-President	 Mary Cutchin................................... 459-8074   
    (Membership, directory updates)   
Recording Secretary	 Ruth Stern.........................................................
Treasurer	 Jan Ouren.........................................  273-1681
    Ass. Treasurer	 NEEDED
Co-Financial Secretaries	 Liz Winant........................................ 481-7447
	 Kim Signoret-Paar........................... 456-9039
Nominating Committee	 Hülya Saygin (contin.), Jean Overstreet,
	 Barbara Penn (alternate), Beate Menzel, 
	 Irene Larrimore, Judy Vacquier
Corresponding Secretary	 Liz Bonkowsky................................. 458-0879                
Parliamentarian	 Barbara Bank..................................... 484-4597
Interest Groups Coordinator	 Beate Menzel  ............................ 619 401-1557
Newcomers	 Liz Fong Wills................................... 454-6858
	 Georgina Sham................................. 459-1336
Undergraduate Service Awards	 Nancy Groves................................... 453-6486
Graduate Scholarships	 Liz Winant......................................... 481-7447
Publicity	 Mary Woo.......................................... 481-6998
   and Website
Newsletter Editor 	 Roswitha Enright.............................459-7375
   Copy Editors	 Betty Shor, Judy Vacquier
   Circulation:	 Lucie Walther.................................... 755-8060
   Drawings	 Elibet Marshall................................. .459-5246	
   Folding Committee	 Lucie Walther, Jan Ouren, Mary Cutchin
Buildings & Grounds	 Liz Winant......................................... 481-7447
Campus Focus Events	 Carole L. Ziegler........................619-297-0798
Emeriti Association Liaison	 Maxine Bloor.....................................459-7665
Friends of Int’l.  Center	 Eleanor tum Suden..........................587-8865
Retirement Association Liaison	 Nancy Groves....................................453-6486
Historian	 Maxine Bloor..................................... 459-7665
Refreshment Reminder	 Liz Bonkowsky................................. 458-0879 
Sunshine Committee	 Bernie Sisco...................................... .481-1310
Sounding Board	 Judy Vacquier....................................459-7834
Friday Café	 NEEDED
Holiday Party	 Barbara Bank..................................... 484-4597
Bookshare	 Barbara Starkey................................ 453-0779

OCEANIDS NEWS 

 
is the newsletter of Oceanids, 
a UCSD campus organization. 
Published bi-monthly except 

July, August & September. 
Letters to the Editor and 

articles of interest to UCSD are 
invited.

ALL SUBMISSIONS FOR 
CONSIDERATION MUST BE 
RECEIVED BY THE EDITOR  
NO LATER THAN THE 15th  
OF THE MONTH FOR THE  

NEXT ISSUE.
Address all submissions to:

Oceanids News 
International Center 0049

9500 Gilman Drive
La Jolla, CA 92093-0049

      
PLEASE  NOTE 

The Post Office does not 
forward OCEANIDS NEWS.  

Please notify membership 
chairs of any change of 

address. Membership and/or 
subscriptions are $35 per  year

OCEANIDS ONLINE 
  http://ccom.ucsd.edu/

~oceanids/

 E-MAIL
oceanids@ucsd.edu 

and also email:
 renright@ucsd.edu

mwoonew@gmail.

BOARD MEETINGS: first Thursday every month 
Oceanids Pavilion, International Center 
Coffee and refreshments: 9:30 am, meeting starts at 10:00 am
Meeting: 10:00am (You are welcome to attend!)
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CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE AT:   http://ccom.ucsd.edu/~oceanids/ 

Oceanids has an e-mail mailing list!
The purpose of the listserv or e-mail distribution list is to 
allow our President, Board members, Interest Group 
chairs or anyone else with an important announcement to 
contact our membership. 
You will get an e-mail when the Oceanids News is avail-
able on our website.
If you have questions, have an announcement for 
Oceanids, or are a new subscriber, please e-mail the list-
serv administrator, Judy Vacquier, at jvacq@sbcglobal.net.
Also, anyone who would like to make corrections to the 
directory and/or to our database (from which we obtain 
the addresses for ‘Oceanids news’ mailings,) please e-mail 
Mary Cutchin  at marycutchin@yahoo.com.

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

As usual, the summer has 
quickly drawn to a close, 
and the school year has 
begun.  Like the consci-
entious students we prob-
ably all were, it’s time 
to get serious about the 
tasks at hand,  but also 
a good time to renew 
friendships.  Being active 
in Oceanids facilitates making new friends and
keeping in touch with old ones.  One excellent way 
to do this is to attend the Fall Brunch on Saturday, 
November 2.  The invitation is on the cover of this 
newsletter.  As a courtesy to our hard-working event 
co-chairs, Barbara Bank and Diana Vines, please 
don’t forget to RSVP in advance of the deadline!

At the brunch we will be reminded of the work we 
do in the UCSD community and the opportunities we 
have to participate in a variety of Interest Groups.
Elsewhere in this newsletter is a list of those groups.  
A few are “full” but most are not.  Even if you’re 
already an active Oceanids member it might be time 
to try something new.

As your new President I have frequent opportunities 
to learn more about UCSD. For example, there was a 
lovely reception in August for the Urey family; you’ll 
find an article about it elsewhere in this newsletter.  

Finally, as I’ll probably discuss in every one of these 
“messages,” let’s not forget to think about Oceanids 
more broadly.  We should all be focusing on friends 
and acquaintances who might like to join us.  Invit-
ing them to an Interest Group is always a good way 
to start.  And, of course, we should all be setting aside 
treasures to donate to our fourth online e-bay auction 
this spring.

To help get us going, there will be a $5 table at the 
Fall Brunch.  You can bring fun items that aren’t 
valuable enough for the main auction, and of course 

bring your cash or checkbook so that you go home 
with at least as many items as you brought.  Looking 
forward to seeing you there.
			   Mary Hanson, President        
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Board members hard at work at the monthly meeting:
From left: Bernie Sisco (Sunshine Committee), Carole Ziegler (Campus Focus Events), Eleanor tum Suden 
(Friends of the Int’l. Center), Judy Vacquier (Sounding Board)

Right: Mary Cutchin (2nd Vice 
President), Maxine Bloor (Histo-
rian, Emeriti Assoc.))

Below from left: Mary Hanson 
(President), Jan Ouren (Treasurer), 
Barbara Bank (Parliamentarian) 
and Jean Overstreet (Nominating 
Committee)
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OCEANIDS IS OPEN TO ALL WHO ARE INTERESTED IN UCSD
Print your name as you would like it to appear in the OCEANIDS DIRECTORY.  Check here if you don’t want to be listed: _____

Name: __________________________________________________________Spouse’s Name:__________________________	

Address: _______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip: _______________________________________ 		  Type of Membership: ____________________

Home Phone: _________________________________________	  	 Work Phone: ___________________________	
   
Cell #: ______________________________________________    	  	 Email: _______________________________	

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP: $35;  SUSTAINING: $250 &  LIFE MEMBERSHIP:  $500 
All gifts, memorials and dues are tax deductible when made payable to “UC San Diego Foundation”.  
Please write the purpose on the “Memo” line.	        
	 Send check(s) & completed form to: 
		   OCEANIDS, INTERNATIONAL CENTER  0049, 9500 GILMAN DR., LA JOLLA, CA 92093-0049

On August 11 Liz Winant, Liz Fong Wills, Eleanor 
tum Suden, Carl and Mary McIlwain and I enjoyed a 
reception for several generations of the Urey family 
sponsored by the UCSD Division of Physical Sci-
ences.   
As many of you know, Frieda Daum Urey is consid-
ered the “founding mother” of Oceanids.  She and her 
husband, Nobel Laureate Harold Urey, were among 
the most influential people in the early days of UCSD.  
When Ruth Stern passed the gavel to me in May it 
was actually a beautiful silver pitcher engraved with 
the words: 
 “From Oceanids to Our Beloved Friend Frieda Urey, 

February 24, 1968.”  
The Frieda Urey pitcher has been passed to successive 
presidents ever since.
The family was given tours of the labs where Harold 
Urey worked, followed by refreshments and conversa-
tion in the recently renovated Urey Room, located in 
the oldest building on campus, the Urey Building.  
Two of our fellowships, the Frieda Daum Urey Aca-
demic Fellowship and the Frieda Daum Urey En-
dowed Fellowship, recognize her contributions to the 
university.  Some members of her family were not
aware of these awards, and were very gratified to 
know about them.
Frieda was an exceptional hostess and made a point 
of making newcomers to the campus feel welcome, 
which  is still an important component of Oceanids’ 

activities.  We all enjoyed learning more about about 
her and her family at this lovely event.
			    Mary Hanson

Reception for the Frieda and Harold Urey Family

First Latina Provost at 
UCSD:

Faustina Solis  (1923 - 2013)

Ms. Solis was always known 
for her efforts in improving the 
lives of migrant workers. In 
her opinion, education was the 
key to eradicate social injus-
tice. 
She was born the eighth of 12 

children in Compton. Ms. Solis received a bachelor’s 
degree in sociology  from UCLA and a master’s de-
gree in social work from USC  in 1954. In 1971 she 
joined the Dept. of Community and Family Medicine 
at the UC San Diego School of Medicine. After a leave 
of absence in 1976, to serve as deputy director for the 
California Department of Health Services, she returned 
to UCSD in 1978 as full professor and was appointed 
provost of UCSD’s Thurgood Marshall College in 
1982. “Her life, interests, and career were the embodi-
ment of the academic and social missions of this col-
lege”, said Cecil Lytle, provost emeritus of Thurgood 
Marshall College.
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Interest Groups are the backbone of our Oceanids organization. They are here to meet the many varied needs of 
UCSD families, especially those new to the UCSD campus and the community.  If you don’t find an activity you would 
like to participate in, please contact Beate Laura Menzel, 619 401-1557 (jrblmenzel@cox.net), Interest Group Coordinator.  
If five or more Oceanids wish to start a new group, please let her know so we can inform other members.  All we ask is 
that your members be Oceanids.  If you are not yet a member of Oceanids, please consider joining us by contacting Mary 
Cutchin, 858-459-8074, marycutchin@yahoo.com or by submitting the application form in this issue.

Since the  newsletter is posted on the Oceanids website we will, for security reasons, not publish addresses (with 
occasional exceptions). Please call the contact for the necessary information. 

OCEANIDS’ INTEREST GROUPS

AVI SET BIRDERS
Contacts: Judy Vacquier (858) 361-0418 or jvacq@sbcglobal.net
Our birding group meets promptly at 8am the second Monday of 
each month during the academic year.  The La Jolla group will  
meet at the corner of Dunaway Dr. and Glenwick Pl. in La Jolla. 
The North County birders will meet at a TBD location.  We will 
carpool from these locations to sites around the county.  Members 
will be called or e-mailed. 
Next outings: October 14 and November 11.

CINEMA SOIRÉE
Contact: Roswitha Enright (858) 459-7375
The group meets at a designated home on the second Sunday of 
each month (all year long) at 7:00pm for socializing; movie
discussion starts at 7:30pm sharp.  Light refreshments will be 
served. You will be contacted by e-mail about which movie to see 
and where to meet. For more information call Roswitha. 
Next meetings: October 13 and November  10.

EVENING BRIDGE
Contact: Barbara Bank at (858) 484-4597 or barbara@sdna1.ucsd.edu
The couples Evening Bridge Interest Group meets at 7:00pm 
on the fourth Saturday of the month all year long at one of our 
members’ homes.   If you wish to play on a regular basis, or just 
occasionally, please contact Barbara Bank. 
Next meetings: October 26 and November 23.

CAFÉ  ESPAÑOL 
Contacts: Beate Menzel jrblmenzel@sbcglobal.net or 619 401 1557

Vicky Lindblade vlindblade@mac.com or 858 452 1739
This conversation group is designed for fluent Spanish speakers 
who wish to keep up their Spanish and learn new vocabulary.  We 
meet the first Thursday of the month at 2 p.m. One hour of con-
versation and one hour of reading aloud and group discussion. 
We will also try Scrabble in Spanish! La proxima reunión de Café 
Español será el jueves,tres de Octubre 2-4 a la casa de Roswitha 
Enright y el siete de Noviembre en la casa TBA. Por favor mande 
una carta electronica a Beate Menzel para informarla si quiere 
venir. 
Next meetings: October 3 and November 7.

BOOK GROUP
Contacts: Liz Winant (858) 481-7447 and Janet Goff (760)753-3472
We meet on the second Tuesday of every month at 9:30 AM for 
chatting and 10 AM for the book discussion.  Drop by for the meeting 
if a title catches your eye; we are a friendly  bunch and welcome new 
readers. Come join us!  (No, we aren’t coming apart.)
Date    “Title”     and Author /    Host /    Reviewer
October 8  “The Yacoubian Building” by Alaa Al Aswany/Ruth 
Stern/Janet Goff
November 12  “Rosalind Franklin; the Dark Lady of DNA” by 
Brenda Maddox/TBS/Ruth Stern
Next meetings:  October 8 and November 12.

GERMAN KAFFEEKLATSCH
Contact: Roswitha Enright 858 459-7375 (renright@ucsd.edu)
This group is for beginners and experienced German speakers alike. 
Guaranteed no pressure. Just come on the 3rd Tuesday at 4pm and 
have a good time. Only German spoken. If you want to join, please 
ccontact Roswitha.     
Next meetings:  October 15 and November 19. 

GOURMET GROUP
Contact: Susan Starr  858 455 1630 or susanstarr1@gmail.com
This is a group for those who like to try cooking new things.  We meet 
several times a year, at members’ homes, and each person brings an 
assigned dish or course.  The group is currently full but if you’d like 
to be notified when there is an opening, or a new group is forming, 
please email Susan Starr at the address above.
Next meetings: Please call contact.

CAFÉ  FRANÇAIS
Contact:  Mary Hanson (858) 456-1304; mhanson@san.rr.com
Notre prochaine réunion aura lieu le 9 octobre chez Mary 
Hanson, à 13h, comme d’habitude.  Le 13 novembre on va se 
réunir chez Trudy Synodis, avec Paola Desii comme co-hotesse.  
Veuillez leur donner un coup de fil ou leur envoyer un e-mail si 
vous viendrez. 
Next meetings:  October 9 and November 13.

DAY BRIDGE
Contact: Beate Menzel (619) 401-1557 or jrblmenzel@sbcglobal.net
We meet the first and third Tuesdays of the month all year long at 
various members’ homes.  We start at 10am and usually end at or 
before 3pm. Everyone brings her/his own lunch.  The hostess will 
provide drinks.  Call for information. 
Next meetings:  October 1+15 and November 5+19.

All ABOARD
Contact: Barbara Bank at (858) 484-4597 or barbara@sdna1.ucsd.edu
Contact chair person about next outing.
Next meeting: ?

GRACIOUS  AGING
Contact:  Stephanie Freeman, 619-417-2969
This group meets the first Monday of 
each month at the Quaker Meeting 
House on 7380 Eads Avenue, La Jolla, 
CA 92037 1-3 pm to discuss various 
topics from the perspective of life-long 
experience. This group has participants 
from Sweden, Finland, Switzerland, 
Germany and the US, and travel and history are frequent topics. 
Friends bring snacks to share and tea is served. All friends over 80 
are welcome.
Next meetings:  October 7 and November 4.
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WINE TASTING I
Contact: Elisabeth Smith  858-222-2548  e-mail: egsmith99@hotmail.
com Exploring the taste sensations of a new wine or an old vin-
tage, this group meets the third Friday monthly.  Members rotate 
as hosts.  This group is again open to new members.  
For questions, contact Elisabeth Smith. 
Next meetings: October 18 and November 15.

SOUNDING BOARD
Contact:  Judy Vacquier (858) 459 -7834 or jvacq@sbcglobal.net

Contact person for November only: Mary Hanson 
mhanson@san.rr.com. 	 See articles on page 8.

WEDNESDAY COFFEE 
Contact: Georgina Sham  858-459-1336
	 Mary Woo  481-6998 & 336-3642 (cell) 

	 Jennie Chin enjien1@hotmail.com
Come join our social group of Oceanids, newcomers, postdocs, 
students, and their children for refreshments at the International 
Center every Wednesday, 10am-12 noon during the academic 
year.  You’ll make friends and learn strange and wonderful 
American customs.  
Visit the Kitchen Exchange where newcomers can rent kitchen, 
household,  and baby equipment for a small fee.  

PHOTO DIGERATI
Contact: Jane Takahashi jtakahashi@san.rr.com
We meet on the second and fourth Tuesday from 1 to 4 pm each 
month. 1st meeting is at Jane’s home. On the 2nd meeting we go 
on a field trip. This is for all who are interested in learning more 
about digital photography. For more information call Jane.
Next meetings: Otober 8+22 and November 12+26.

MOVEABLE FEAST II
Contact:  Mary Cutchin (858) 459-8074 or marycutchin@yahoo.com
This group meets every other month for drinks at a member’s 
house. From there we carpool to the restaurant. Contact Mary 
Cutchin for information and reservations.
Next meeting: Call contact. 		

MOVEABLE FEAST I
Contact: Liz Fong Wills (858) 454-6858; lizfongwills@yahoo.com
This dining-out group is currently at capacity but we are taking a 
wait list.  
Next meeting: contact Liz Fong Wills

WINE TASTING II
Contact:  Barbara Scholz (858) 350-6014 or bscholz@hotmail.com
We meet monthly.  Members rotate as hosts.  The cost for wine 
and food is shared among the people attending (approximately 
$8.00 per person).  
Please call chair person about next meeting

WITS II
Contact: Bev Douglas (858) 453-4938 
WITS II uses the principles of NAIC to study and evaluate com-
panies for stock purchases. We meet on the 4th Wednesday from 
3:30 to 5pm. If fewer than 5 will be available we do not meet.
Next meeting: October 23 and November 27.

MUSEUM FRIENDS
Contact: Barbara Starkey 858-453 0779 or bstarkey@san.rr.com
This group meets on a somewhat irregular basis. Upcoming trips 
will be posted on the Oceanids listserv. Check your newsletter as 
well.
Next meeting: Call contact. 

MICROBREWERY BEER TASTING   
Contact: Barbara Bank at 858-484-4597 or bbank@ucsd.edu,
Judy Vacquier at 858-361-0418 or jvacq@sbcglobal.net
The Microbrewery Group ‘s first meeting of the academic year 
will be the Oktoberfest at The Faculty Club on Saturday, October 
19, 2013, 6:00pm-9:00 pm.    The Faculty Club and UCSD Alumni 
are working together to bring you an exciting night of fun, food, 
local beer (brewed by UC San Diego Alumni), and live entertain-
ment. Call the Faculty Club to make reservations, 858-534-0876.  
They have not yet posted the fee.
Please let Barbara Bank know that you will be coming.  I will 
try to reserve a table or tables for our group.  (bbank@ucsd.edu) 
Next meetings: October 19.

HIKING IN AND AROUND SAN DIEGO COUNTY
Contact: Roswitha Enright (858) 459-7375, renright@ucsd.edu 
We meet at 8:30am on the second Saturday of each month (Octo-
ber to May or June) at the La Jolla Village Shopping Center park-
ing lot and carpool to the starting point of the hike.  Bring a lunch, 
plenty of fluids, sturdy shoes and sun protection!  Friends and 
family are invited.  Call  the week before the hike if you would 
like to come. 
Next hike: October 12 and November 9.

PIANO AND CHAMBER SOIRÉE   
Contact: Judy Vacquier (858) 361-0418 or jvacq@sbcglobal.net
This group is for amateurs who need a motivation to practice and 
want to perform in a relaxed, fun setting among friends. We wel-
come piano, chamber instruments and voice, classical, jazz and 
popular music, solos and ensembles.  We usually meet the third 
or fourth Sunday at 4 pm.  This group is currently at capacity and 
has a waiting list.  On Sunday, October 27, at 4 pm, we will meet 
at the home of Hans Paar and Kim Signoret-Paar. Please RSVP to 
Hans at hpaar@ucsd.edu 858-456-9039, and to Judy Vacquier at 

STAMP GROUP
Contact: Betty Shor (858) 453-0334 betty.shor@gmail.com
We do not meet on a regular basis, but welcome other collectors to 
join our informal exchange.  

858-361-0418 or jvacq@sbcglobal.net. In November, we will meet 
Sunday, November 24, at 4 pm at the home of Carol Hertzberg. 
Please RSVP to Carol at cdean88@san.rr.com or 858-519-7827, and 
to Judy Vacquier as described above.
Next meetings: October 27 and November 24.
					   

PIANO MATINEE 
Contact: Diana Vines at dianasvines@gmail.com or 858 459-8248
This group is for players who are at an advanced beginner/inter-
mediate level and want the opportunity to practice and perform 
in a relaxed setting among friends. If you are interested in being 
part of this group, please contact Diana Vines at dianasvines@
gmail.com or 858 459-8248. We welcome classical, jazz and popu-
lar piano music. We meet the second Sunday of each month at 
4pm.
No meeting: October; November 10.
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Sounding Board is a series of seven lectures during the academic year, the first Thursday 
at 12 noon, sponsored by UC San Diego Oceanids and the UC San Diego Faculty Club.  
Oceanids, faculty and friends meet at the UCSD Faculty Club in a specially designated 
room to eat lunch and listen to fascinating speakers.  Lunch is $13.00 for guests and $9.00 
for Faculty Club members (purchase required).  Coffee and iced tea are provided in the 
meeting room.  A parking permit can be obtained at the front desk.  You can be sure of a 
lively discussion! You do not need to RSVP. Contact Judy Vacquier at jvacq@sbcglobal.net 
or 858-361-0418 for more information. 

“Parents as the Agent of Change for Childhood Obesity”
Dr. Kerri Boutelle, Associate Professor of Pediatrics and Psychiatry
at UC San Diego is a licensed clinical psychologist. Dr. Boutelle is also on 
the faculty at Rady Children’s Hospital, San Diego.  Dr. Boutelle has spe-
cialized in weight management and eating disorders since 1992. 
Dr. Boutelle’s research focuses on child and adult obesity treatment, and 
child and adult binge eating treatment. She is interested in developing new 
targets for treatment, and in developing novel treatments for overeating. Dr. 
Boutelle’s current research is focused on parent management training to re-
duce weight, parent and child skills for reducing binge eating, neurobiologi-
cal mechanisms of overeating and basic science research on overeating.  
Dr. Boutelle is also a clinical specialist who works with families and indi-
viduals struggling with binge eating disorder, weight management, anorex-
ia, bulimia, EDNOS, and other gastroenterological problems.

Another year of interesting speakers at Sounding Board is beginning Thursday, October 3rd! 

Barry Edelstein, Artistic Director, Old Globe is a stage director, produc-
er, author and educator.  Widely recognized as one of the leading authori-
ties on the works of Shakespeare in the United States, he has directed 
nearly half of the Bard’s works.  Mr. Edelstein’s Shakespearean directori-
al credits include productions of The Winter’s Tale with David Strathairn, 
Timon of Athens with Richard Thomas, As You Like It with Gwyneth 
Paltrow and Richard III with John Turturro.  Edelstein has taught Shake-
spearean acting at The Juilliard School, NYU’s Graduate Acting Program 
and the University of Southern California.  
He has lectured on theatre around the USA and the world and has written 
on the subject for The New York Times, The Washington Post, The New 

Republic and American Theatre.  His book Thinking Shakespeare (called by New York magazine “a must-read 
for actors”) was published in 2007 and is now the standard text on American Shakespearean acting.  He is also 
the author of Bardisms: Shakespeare for All Occasions.  
Mr. Edelstein is a graduate of Oxford University, where he studied as a Rhodes Scholar.

November 7:     “The Old Globe: Theater and Community”
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Vice Chancellor will lead UC San Diego’s Marine 
Sciences and 

Direct Scripps Institution of Oceanography

UC San Diego announced recently the appoint-
ment of Margaret Leinen, Ph.D., as Vice Chancellor 
for Marine Sciences, Director of Scripps Institution 
of Oceanography, and Dean of the School of Ma-
rine Sciences. Dr. Leinen is a highly distinguished, 
award-winning oceanographer and an accomplished 
executive with extensive national and international 
experience in ocean science, global climate and envi-
ronmental issues, federal research administration, and 
non-profit startups.
Scripps offers graduate and undergraduate educational 
programs in marine biology, oceanography, and earth 
sciences.
“Dr. Leinen’s experience leading innovation and creat-
ing collaborative programs make her the right choice 
for Scripps and a key campus partner in implement-
ing UC San Diego’s strategic plan,” said Chancellor 
Pradeep K. Khosla. “Our strategic planning process 
has sharpened our mission to be a student-centered, 
research-focused, service-oriented public university. 
Scripps is one of UC San Diego’s pillars of excellence 
whose fundamentals are extremely strong.”

These insults are from an era before humour in the 
English language was reduced to four-letter words:
 
 “He has all the virtues I dislike and none of the vices I 
admire.” - Winston Churchill 

 “I have never killed a man, but I have read many 
obituaries with great pleasure.” - Clarence Darrow 

 “He has never been known to use a word that might 
send a reader to the dictionary.” - William Faulkner 
(about Ernest Hemingway). 

 “I didn’t attend the funeral, but I sent a nice letter say-
ing I approved of it.” - Mark Twain 

 “He has no enemies, but is intensely disliked by his 
friends.” - Oscar Wilde 

 “I am enclosing two tickets to the first night of my 
new play; bring a friend, if you have one.” - George 
Bernard Shaw to Winston Churchill 

 “Cannot possibly attend first night, will attend second 
... if there is one.” - Winston Churchill, in response. 

 “He is not only dull himself; he is the cause of dull-
ness in others.” - Samuel Johnson 

 “He is simply a shiver looking for a spine to run up.” 
- Paul Keating 

 “Why do you sit there looking like an envelope with-
out any address on it?” - Mark Twain 

 “His mother should have thrown him away and kept 
the stork.” - Mae West 

 “Some cause happiness wherever they go; others, 
whenever they go.” - Oscar Wilde 

“He has Van Gogh’s ear for music.” - Billy Wilder 

 “I’ve had a perfectly wonderful evening. But this 
wasn’t it.” - Groucho Marx
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OCEANIDS IS AN OFFICIAL SUPPORT GROUP OF THE 
UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA, SAN DIEGO, PROMOT-
ING FRIENDSHIP AND SHARED INTERESTS,  OPEN TO 
ALL  WHO ARE INTERESTED IN THE SUCCESS AND 
WELFARE OF THE UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA.


